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Minutes 

Brampton School Traffic Safety Council 

The Corporation of the City of Brampton 

 

Thursday, April 7, 2022 

 

Members Present: Patrick Doran (Chair) 

 Charles Gonsalves (Vice-Chair) 

 Renee Crone 

 Michael Gyovai 

 Baljit Mand 

 Mohan Balasubramaniyam 

 Pathik Shukla 

 Trustee Darryl D’Souza, DPCDSB 

  

Members Absent: Wendell Cole 

 Mazhar Khan 

 Abdul Rashid 

 Trustee Kathy McDonald, PDSB 

 City Councillor C. Williams - Wards 7 and 8 

  

Staff and Agencies: Violet Skirten, Crossing Guard Supervisor 

 Peter Bryson, Manager, Enforcement and By-Law Services 

 Kim Bernard, Team Lead, Crossing Guard Supervisor 

 Cst. Claudia D'Amico, Peel Regional Police 

 Adam Tompkins, Peel District School Board 

 Dave Marcotte, Peel District School Board 

 Chandra Urquhart, Legislative Coordinator 
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_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

1. Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order at 9:38 a.m. and adjourned at 9:58 a.m. 

2. Approval of Agenda 

SC027-2022 

That the agenda for the Brampton School Traffic Safety Council meeting of April 

7, 2022, be approved as published and circulated. 

Carried 

 

3. Declarations of Interest under the Municipal Conflict of Interest Act 

Nil 

4. Previous Minutes 

4.1 Minutes - Brampton School Traffic Safety Council - March 3, 2022 

The minutes were considered by Committee of Council on March 30, 2022, and 

approved by Council on April 6, 2022.  The minutes were provided for 

Committee’s information. 

5. Presentations\Delegations 

Nil 

6. Committees, Education and Promotions 

Nil 

7. Correspondence 

7.1 Correspondence from Baljinder Kaur, Brampton Resident, re: Request for a 

Crossing Guard at the intersection of Chapparal Dr/Sunny Meadow Blvd - Sunny 

View Middle School, 30 Chapparal Dr / Stanley Mills Public School, 286 Sunny 

Meadow Blvd - Ward 9  

Violet Skirten, Crossing Guard Supervisor, provided an overview of the site 

inspection request. She advised that a crossing guard will not be assigned to 

Sunny View Middle school and suggested that a site inspection be conducted for 

Stanley Mills Public School.  
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The following motion was considered: 

SC028-2022 

1.  That the correspondence from Baljinder Kaur, Brampton Resident, to the 

Brampton School Traffic Safety Council meeting of April 7, 2022, re: Request for 

a Crossing Guard at the intersection of Chapparal Dr/Sunny Meadow Blvd - 

Sunny View Middle School, 30 Chapparal Dr / Stanley Mills Public School, 286 

Sunny Meadow Blvd - Ward 9 be received; and, 

2.  That a site inspection be conducted for Stanley Mills Public School. 

Carried 

 

7.2 Correspondence from Regional Councillor Santos and Regional Councillor 

Vicente, re: Request to review Traffic/Safety concerns in the vicinity of Elbern 

Markell Drive and Lorenville Drive, Lorenville Public School - 10 Lorenville Drive - 

Ward 5 

Violet Skirten, Crossing Guard Supervisor, provided an overview of the site 

inspection request and suggested that a site inspection be conducted. 

Information will be forwarded to Traffic Services if required following the 

inspection.  

The following motion was considered: 

SC029-2022 

1.  That the correspondence from Regional Councillor Santos and Regional 

Councillor Vicente, to the Brampton School Traffic Safety Council meeting of 

April 7, 2022, re: Request to review Traffic/Safety concerns in the vicinity of 

Elbern Markell Drive and Lorenville Drive, Lorenville Public School - 10 Lorenville 

Drive - Ward 5 be received; and 

2.  That a site inspection be undertaken.  

Carried 

 

8. New School Openings 

Nil 

9. Changes/Updates to School Boards/Student Population 
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Darryl D'Souza, Dufferin-Peel District Catholic School Board, advised that the 

student population has decreased by more than three percent for the 2022 

school year. 

10. Other/New Business 

Nil 

11. Site Inspection Report(s) 

11.1 St. Patrick Catholic School, 11948 The Gore Road - Ward 10 

Committee reviewed the observations and recommendations in the site 

inspection report and considered the following motion: 

SC030-2022 

1. That the site inspection report for St. Patrick Catholic School, 11948 The 

Gore Road, be received;  

2. That, in an effort to encourage Active Transportation to and from school, the 

Principal be requested to contact the designated Peel Health Nurse to participate 

in the school travel plan program in Peel; 

3. That the intersection of Squire Ellis Drive and Bella Donna Circle / Leo Austin 

Rd does not warrant a crossing guard; 

4. That the Senior Manager of Traffic Services be requested:  

 to arrange for the maintenance of the roundabout island  landscaping to 

ensure clear driver site lines all year round. 

 to provide educational information regarding crossing and safety at 

roundabouts to the Principals of Pte. Buckam Singh Public School and St. 

Patrick Catholic School for distribution to school population; and, 

5. That Peel Regional Police be requested to monitor the intersection of Squire 

Ellis Drive and Bella Donna Circle / Leo Austin Road during arrival and dismissal 

times for Pte Buckham Singh Public School and St. Patrick Catholic School to 

ensure all traffic regulations are followed. 

      

Carried 
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11.2 Fairlawn Public School, 40 Fairlawn Boulevard - Ward 10 

Committee reviewed the observations and recommendations in the site 

inspection report and considered the following motion: 

SC031-2022 

1.  That the Site Inspection report for Fairlawn Public School, 40 Fairlawn 

Boulevard, be received;  

2.  That, in an effort to encourage Active Transportation to and from school, the 

Principal contact their designated Peel Health Nurse to participate in the School 

Travel Plan Program in Peel;  

3.  That the Manager of Enforcement and By-Law Services be requested to 

monitor and enforce parking restrictions on Fairlawn Boulevard during school 

arrival and dismissal times;  

4. That Peel Regional Police be requested to enforce the “No U-Turn” driving 

restrictions on Fairlawn Boulevard; 

5.  That the Manager of Traffic Services be requested to arrange for an All-Way 

Stop Warrant Study to be conducted on Fairlawn Boulevard between 

Humberwest Parkway to Ricardo Road; 

6. That the Principal be requested to: 

 Encourage and educate the student population how to cross the street safely, 

and encourage them to use the crossing guards that are already in place; 

and, 

7.  That a Crossing Guard is not warranted at the intersection this time. 

Carried 

 

11.3 Shaw Public School – 10 Father Tobin Road - Ward 10 

Committee reviewed the observations and recommendations in the site 

inspection report and considered the following motion: 

SC032-2022 

1.  That the site inspection report for Shaw Public School, 10 Father Tobin 

Road, be received; and, 
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2.  That, in an effort to encourage Active Transportation to and from school, the 

Principal contact their designated Peel Health Nurse to participate in the School 

Travel Plan Program in Peel;  

3.  That the Manager of Enforcement and By-Law Services be requested to 

enforce the “No Stopping” restrictions on Father Tobin Road and Mountainash 

Road during arrival and dismissal times for the school; 

4.  That the Regional Police be requested to enforce the “No U-Turn” restrictions 

on Father Tobin Road and Mountainash Road during arrival and dismissal times 

of the school; 

5.  That the Principal be requested to: 

 Encourage and educate the School Community who live and park their cars 

on the south side of Father Tobin Road, to walk to the Crossing Guard 

located at the intersection of Father Tobin Road and Mountainash Road to 

cross Father Tobin Road 

 Encourage and educate the School Community on the proper use of the Kiss 

and Ride area and parking area, to keep everyone safe.    

Carried 

 

12. Future/Follow-up Site Inspection(s) 

Nil 

13. Site Inspection Schedule 

Stanley Mills Public School, 286 Sunny Meadow Blvd - Ward 9  

Request for Crossing Guard at the intersection of Chapparal Dr/Sunny Meadow 

Blvd - Ward 9  

Tuesday, April 12, 2022 - 7:50 a.m. and 2:35 p.m. 

Lorenville Public School - 10 Lorenville Drive - Ward 5 

Request to review Traffic/Safety concerns at Elbern Markell Drive and Lorenville 

Drive 

Wednesday, April 13, 2022 - 8:10 a.m. and 2:55 p.m. 

14. Information Items 

Nil 
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15. Question Period 

Patrick Doran, Chair, inquired about the availability of information on bicycle 

lanes. Staff advised that information will be provided at a future meeting on 

bicycle lanes in the vicinity of schools. 

16. Public Question Period 

Nil 

17. Adjournment 

SC033-2022 

That Brampton School Traffic Safety Council meeting do now adjourn to meet 

again on Thursday May 3, 2022 at 9:30 p.m.  

Carried 

 

 

 

_________________________ 

Patrick Doran, Chair 

 

 

_________________________ 

Charles Gonsalves, Vice-Chair 

 


